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A meeting of the Carson City Liquor and Entertainment Board was held during the regularly scheduled
Board of Supervisors meeting on Thursday, August 20, 2009 in the Community Center Sierra Room, 851
East William Street, Carson City, Nevada.

PRESENT: Chairperson Robert Crowell
Member Shelly Aldean
Member Ken Furlong
Member Pete Livermore
Member Molly Walt
Member Robin Williamson

STAFF: Larry Werner, City Manager
Alan Glover, Clerk - Recorder
Neil Rombardo, District Attorney
Joel Benton, Senior Deputy District Attorney
Kathleen King, Recording Secretary

NOTE: A recording of these proceedings, the board’s agenda materials, and any written comments
or documentation provided to the Clerk during the meeting are public record.  These materials are on file
in the Clerk-Recorder’s Office, and available for review during regular business hours.

11. CALL TO ORDER AND DETERMINATION OF QUORUM (9:06:13) - Chairperson Crowell
called the meeting to order at 9:06 a.m.  Roll was called; a quorum was present, including Member Furlong.

12. ACTION ON APPROVAL OF MINUTES - July 16, 2009 (9:06:31) - Member Aldean moved
to approve the minutes, as presented.  Member Williamson seconded the motion.  Motion carried 6-0.

13. SHERIFF - PRESENTATION TO THE LIQUOR AND ENTERTAINMENT BOARD
RECOGNIZING THE CARSON CITY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, SHERIFF’S OFFICE,
BUSINESS LICENSE DIVISION, AND LOCAL BUSINESS OWNERS IN ACHIEVING THE 2009
NATIONWIDE LAW ENFORCEMENT AWARD; CARSON CITY HAS BEEN AWARDED
“AGENCY OF THE YEAR” FOR THE ENFORCEMENT OF UNDERAGE DRINKING LAWS
(“EUDL”) PROGRAM (9:06:52) - Chairperson Crowell introduced this item.  Member Furlong
distributed an August 19, 2009 press release to the board members and the Clerk, and reviewed the same.
He emphasized the importance of community partnerships, and commended the board members on their
strong stand against underage drinking.  He expressed appreciation to the cooperating businesses, the law
enforcement officers, and to EUDL Coordinator Kathy Bartosz.

(9:11:21) Kathy Bartosz congratulated the board members on their involvement in Carson City receiving
this national award.  She advised there were 87 applicants nationwide.  She discussed the importance of
community partnerships and enforcing underage drinking laws.  She commended the law enforcement
officers, the Sheriff, the board members, Mr. Rombardo, and Star Anderson and Alex Cañas of the Carson
Nugget.  She explained the temporary absence of the award plaque, and presented a certificate to the
Sheriff, Detective Dan Gonzales, Ms. Anderson, and the board members.  Ms. Bartosz reviewed results
from a 2003 Nevada Youth Risk Behavior Survey conducted at Carson High School.  Chairperson Crowell
thanked Ms. Bartosz and Member Furlong for their presentations.
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Chairperson Crowell opened this item to public comment.  (9:16:13) Ms. Anderson thanked the Sheriff’s
Department and the board members, and reiterated the Carson Nugget’s commitment to the community.
The board members, City staff, and citizens present applauded.

14. ACTION TO ADJOURN (9:17:12) - Chairperson Crowell adjourned the meeting at 9:17 a.m.

The Minutes of the August 20, 2009 Carson City Liquor and Entertainment Board meeting are so approved
this 17th day of September, 2009.

_________________________________________________
ROBERT L. CROWELL, Chair

ATTEST:

______________________________________
ALAN GLOVER, Clerk - Recorder


